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If you like Pyramids, you’ll 
love Nigel Grace’s talk! 

Mention pyramids and we 
think of Egypt, right? 
Perhaps South America too, 
if we’re pushed. I was  
surprised to learn just how 
many pyramid sites there are 
all over the world, with 
startling similarities in 
alignment, technical skill and 
clear signs of a much higher 
intelligence than the time 
frame would have us believe. 

The site that is probably 
causing most excitement at 
the present time is in Bosnia, 
and I am delighted that Nigel 
Grace is going to talk to us 
about pyramids around the 
world and especially 
“Pyramid Valley” in Bosnia. 
He has been personally 
involved in the excavation 
work alongside Sam 
Osmanagich who discovered 
the site and started 
unearthing the amazing 
buildings.  

FRIDAY 7th JULY,  
7pm - 9pm, tickets £10. 
Note the venue - EAST 
COURT in East Grinstead: 
beautiful place, lovely 
gardens. 

Call or text me now to book 
your place on 07597 020 512. 

Hello Indigos! 

It’s exhausting, isn’t it? Newspaper headlines scream  
carnage and treachery - and that’s just the General 
Election! Innocent bystanders caught up in “terrorist 
attacks” are interviewed, with gory details squeezed 
out of them, to go alongside photos of bodies and 
policemen, to emphasise the point - “be afraid, people, 
be very afraid!” they are saying, loudly. 

The vast majority of the general public will do what 
they are told. They will be afraid. And that not only 
opens the doors for draconian legislation in the name  
of “national security” as happened in the US in the 
wake of 9/11, it also feeds the very forces that use  
that fear as lifeblood. 

I’ve had several interesting conversations over these 
past couple of weeks, stopping people in their tracks 
and asking them to look behind the tabloid headlines.  
When I say to you Indigos, “Stand your ground. Speak 
your truth. Shine your light.”  this is exactly what I am 
talking about. Don’t get sucked in. Present a balancing 
point of view without starting an argument. Keep 
emotion out of the discussion. Don’t be judgmental.  
Have a few good news stories up your sleeve. 
Don’t play the game, don’t fan the flames of fear. 

Stand back and see it all as part of the bigger picture, 
the process of upheaval and change that has to come 
about before we can start again. It is forcing us to  
make decisions, to examine out beliefs, to trust our 
inner selves,to listen and follow the still small voice  
that whispers of love and truth and integrity. 

And remember - we all chose to be here at this time in 
order to experience this unique event, so make the most 
of it! 

Love Jude x 

PS - a short & sweet newsletter this month, part of 
a journey of transition!
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

The pyramids discovered in Bosnia represent 
the largest structures of their kind so far 
uncovered anywhere in the world. The full 
extent and complexity of the site is gradually 
coming to light, and latest dating suggest the 
structures may be some 25,000 years old. 

Researcher Nigel Grace has been personally 
involved with the excavation work at the site, 
and has experienced for himself the amazing 
healing energies in the tunnels connecting the 
pyramids. 

In his presentation, complete with beautiful 
images and sound recordings, Nigel will take 
us on a world tour of pyramids, homing in on 
the vast complex near Visoko in Bosnia. 

Note the new venue - Main Hall at EAST 
COURT, East Grinstead  RH19 3LT.  
Plenty of free on-site parking, beautiful park-
like gardens - and even a Meridien time-line 
stone! 

FRIDAY 7th JULY, 7pm - 9pm, tickets £10 to 
include refreshments. Please call, text or 
email me to book your place, it’s filling up 
fast! 

WHAT’S ON WIDER  AFIELD

For further details of the 
regular monthly meet-ups at 
Forest Row Community 
Centre, check the Facebook 
page for Forest Row Spiritual 
Community  or contact 
organiser Anna Pearce - 
mrsannapearce@gmail.com   
or 07734 695 450.

mailto:mrsannapearce@gmail.com
mailto:mrsannapearce@gmail.com
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WHAT’S ON WIDER  AFIELD

Faster Broadband, better WiFi coverage - 
that seems to be top of many people’s lists 
nowadays. But that comes at a price, and 
for increasing numbers of people,it is a 
very heavy price in terms of overall health 
and wellbeing.  

This event in Lewes on Sunday 11th June 
brings together a selection of speakers to 
highlight in very clear terms the negative 
effects of these invisible waves on all living 
creatures. 

Contact Bob on 01273 726 401 or Peter on 
01935 423 002 to check availability of 
tickets and to reserve your place. 

I’m going along - will I see you there?

I know very little about this event,  
but it looks an interesting mix - Cancer 
Awareness, Holistic Health and Music 
& Comedy!  

Dunsfold is not a million miles away 
and might make a day out with a 
difference, or a weekend of dipping  
into something new ….
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YOU CAN’T OUTSOURCE YOUR PERSONAL SPIRITUAL JOURNEY 

I work by the Rule of Three: if I see something three times, I need to do something with it. 
So I would like to quote from the latest newsletter from Earth-Keeper.com, and a message 
channelled from Archangel Metatron by James Tyberron: 

“Every soul is seeking answers, striving on their levels, to understand the great mystery of life. But mastery 
of this noble quest cannot be achieved through a guru or from books. It must be lived and learned, personally, 
individually, by each soul on the path. 
“It is experience that spawns wisdom. The answers to life’s meaning, to life’s purpose and the seeming 
enigma of death are discovered individually in the challenging paths and roadways of human life. And that 
path involves many intersections and elusive forks in the road that may lead one astray. 
“One of the tell-tale ways to recognise that you are in the latter stages of your soul-lessoning curriculum in 
the “University of Earth” is that the forks in the road appear much more subtle, more complex … and the 
right direction to take is much less apparent. For as each soul advances along the path of mastery, the “forks 
in the road” are often no longer clear-cut black / white choices. Most of the more complex are in rather 
nebulous shades of grey … and the choices of which way to proceed are far less obvious.” 

I feel sure many of you have been finding that 
recently, I know I have. It used to be pretty clear 
which fork to take but now it sometimes seems 
as though there is no choice until you look more 
closely, and you might see a narrow pathway 
overgrown with brambles of self-doubt and 
weeds of uncertainty. That is probably the path to 
take - “the road less travelled” as it were - that 
will move you along your own personal journey. 
A friend of mine, delving into remote viewing, 
says she has been told that, at the start, it may 
seem easy. A feature will appear and the mind will 
create a scene around it. But, said the teacher, that is the ego-mind, wanting to please.  
Look instead for the whisper, the image that you can’t quite reach - that’s the truth you are  
seeking. 
In other words, if it seems too easy to be true - it probably is! Abraham frequently answers 
questions by saying, “you never finish, you never get it done.” At first I found that rather 
depressing but then I found it reassuring - this journey we are on is exactly that - a journey.  
As Archangel Metatron says, “it must be lived and learned personally.”  
You can’t outsource your personal spiritual journey, Indigos. Nobody can do it for you. 

Bon voyage, Indigos - dump your excess emotional baggage, travel light, and enjoy the adventure!

http://earth-keeper.com

